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Swimming 
Intensive Swimming 
Thank you to everyone for bringing in 
their bus levy. The lessons are going very 
well with all children showing progress. 
On Fridays and the last Monday the 
children have the option of buying 
something from the canteen. Remember 
we don’t go swimming on Wednesday 11th 
December. 
 

Trio Chamber Music 
Last Friday we were treated to some 
lovely Chamber Music on the piano, violin 
and cello.  Nowendoc enjoyed their visit, 
even though we couldn’t play sport 
because of the rain. 
 
Reminders- 

 Dress Rehearsal at the Hall 
On Monday 9th December the school will 
walk to the hall for a dress rehearsal.  

 Carols Night 
If you are able to participate please be at 
the Parish Hall at the Anglican Church at 
6.30pm for about an hour. 

 Presentation Night 
BBQ from 6pm for a 7pm start. 

P&C—Helpers Wanted 
If anyone is able to help cook the 
BBQ at Presentation Night or help 
with the serving up of food please let 
Tania Haling or myself know. 
 

Sydney Marimba Excursion. 
Mrs Smith and the girls have 
reported back that they had a lovely 
time in Sydney. The girls all played 
beautifully and represented their 
school proudly. 

Year 6 Farewell Morning 
Tea. 
Parents and family members are 
welcome to attend the Year 6 
Farewell morning tea on Monday 16th 
December beginning at 10am.  
 



Student of the WeeK 

Heidi Matthews 
 

For consistent effort in class 

Reminders:    
 Monday 9th December—Dress Rehearsal 

at the Hall 
 Tuesday 10th December– Marimba  
   playing at Carols night in Walcha 6.30pm 
 Wednesday 11th December—Presentation 

Night—6pm BBQ for 7pm start 
 Monday 16th December—Year 6 morning 

tea 10am Student of the WeeK 

Charlize Haling 
For her application to all her 

work Website 
Last Friday when Mrs Bourke was here she 
shared an educational website with me. Mrs 
Smith and I will be investigating this site in the 
school holidays . The address for the site is  
below if  parents would like to jump on and see 
what’s available. If you find any good apps 
please let us know. Thanks for your help. 
http://snapshot-21stcentury-
learning.weebly.com/ipad-apps.html  

Principal Classification Update 
This is the latest information from the  
Department’s website. “New principal  
classification structure will commence from 
Day 1, Term 1, 2016 for all new principals. 
(note, not 2014 as first presented.)   
 
Current principals will have the option to  
remain on the current structure until the end 
of the 2020 school year or ‘Opt In’ to the 
new structure from 2016.” 
 
We can discuss  this at our first meeting next 
year now that it isn’t going to commence in 
2014.  


